
PARISH OFFICE AND CONTACTS 
 

Parish Office Address:  
134 Somerset Road, Kedron  Qld  4031 
Ph:  (07)3267 4825 
 
Email:  kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website:  www.kedroncatholicparish.org.au 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Thursday  8.30am - 3.00pm 
Friday   8.30am - 12.00pm 
 

PARISH TEAM 
Fr Joseph Nguyen ofm 
  Parish Priest 
Email:  jnguyen@franciscans.org.au  
 
Fr John Nguyen ofm 
Assistant Priest 
Email: jhpnguyen@franciscans.org.au   
 
Sandra Di Francesco 
  Parish Manager 
Email:  kedron@bne.catholic.net.au  
 
Rosemary Woods 
  Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sacramental.kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
LOCAL SAFEGUARDING  
REPRESENTATIVE 
Mrs Sandra Di Francesco 
Ph:  0448 356 599 
Email: lsr.kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong ...report it.  
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550  
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com  
 
PARISH SCHOOL—Ph: 3357 6185 
St Anthony’s School 
  Mr Martin Wilkie - Principal 
Email:  pkedron@bne.catholic.edu.au 
www.stanthonyskedron.qld.edu.au 
 
RECONCILIATION 
Saturday   4.00 - 4.30 pm   
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Saturday (Vigil) 5.00pm 
Sunday   7.30am, 9.30am & 5.30pm 
 
WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Monday         NO MASS and Tuesday 8.00am 
Wednesday 9.00am 
Thursday  8.00am and Friday 8.00am 
 
BAPTISMS  
2nd and 4th Sunday of the Month at 11.00am 
(unless of another event that day)  
(Booking is essential)  
 
CHILDREN’S LITURGY  
1st, 2nd and 3th Sunday of the Month- 9.30am  
(School Term Only)  
 
FAMILY MASS  
4th Sunday of the Month at 9.30am  
(School term only) 
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK MASS  
1st Wednesday of the month at 9.00am  
 
ST VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY 
2nd and 4th Monday of the Month at 7.00pm 
(Parish Office) 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643  
  
SECULAR FRANCISCAN ORDER 
3rd Sunday of every Month at 9.30am 
Jim Kearney 0410 881 622 

 The Parish Community of 
     St Thérèse and St Anthony  

                                            

 The Little Flower Church  -  
In the care of the Franciscan Friars 

19th Sunday in Ordinary Time – 10th August 2025 (YEAR C) 

“We acknowledge the Turrbal and Jagera People in Brisbane, and the Gubbi Gubbi 
People at Pomona as the traditional custodians, past, present,  and emerging, of the 

land and waters where Kedron Parish stands. We pay our respects to them”. 

As offensive as the Monty Python film, The Life of Brian was to some Christians, the 
scene in which several competing messiahs try to convince the market-place crowd 
that they are the real thing, brilliantly and humorously captures Jewish expectations in 
1st century Palestine. Not unlike the fervour at the end of the last millennium, some 
religious people believed the end of time was close at hand. Far from selling his mes-
sianic wares at the market, however, Jesus crept in beside us and lived, suffered, died 
and was raised from the tomb in a way no one anticipated. Even after his resurrection 
the earliest Christians believed Jesus would return very soon, so they could afford to 
live as if they were, literally, in the last days. When this didn't happen there was crisis 
in the community. The earliest disciples, to whom much had been entrusted, had to 
hand on a faith in a more unpredictable God who does not fulfil all our expectations or 
run to our timetable.  

Luke points out that the greatest gift we Christians have received is knowing that Je-
sus is the Messiah, the Christ. What a relief to know we do not have to shop around 
any more. From everyone to whom much has been given, however, much will be re-
quired and so knowing who Jesus is only goes halfway. Living out the reality of the 
Christian life is the other half. Today's Gospel teaches us that our Christian life should 
be marked by five characteristics, that we: willingly share with those in need; are ready 
to act justly; stay alert to the presence of God in the world; guard against those people 
or things that can rob us of our faith; not abuse others but live in peace. With or with-
out a sense that Jesus is due back at any minute, the Christian life is meant to focus 
on the essentials.  

Two thousand years later we are still waiting for Jesus' return and many of us live 
complicated lives that rob us of true happiness. Sadly, it often takes a tragedy for us to 
reassess what we have been given. A student at the Columbine High School, who was 
injured in the shooting, wrote this sombre reappraisal of how he sees the world and 
what he thinks we should be passing on to the next generation:  

‘The paradox of our time in history is that we have taller buildings, but shorter tempers; 
wider freeways, but narrower viewpoints; we spend more, but have less; we buy more, 
but enjoy less. 

‘We have bigger houses and smaller families; more conveniences, but less time; we 
have more degrees, but less sense; more knowledge, but less judgment; more ex-
perts, but less solutions; more medicine, but less health. 

‘We have multiplied our possessions, but reduced our value; we talk too much, love 
too seldom, and hate too often. We've learned how to make a living, but not a life; 
we've added years to life, not life to years. 

‘We've been all the way to the moon and back, but have trouble crossing the street to 
meet our neighbour. We've conquered outer space; not inner space, we've cleaned up 
the air, but polluted the soul; we've split the atom, but not our prejudice. We have high-
er incomes, but lower morale; we've become long on quantity, but short on quality. 

‘These are the times of tall men (sic), and short character; steep profits, and shallow 
relationships. These are the times of world peace, but domestic violence; more leisure, 
but less fun; more kinds of food, but less nutrition. 

‘These are the days of two incomes, but more divorce; of fancier houses, but broken 
homes. It is a time when there is so much in the showroom window and nothing in the 
stockroom.’ 

We all know the world is not quite so neat, not so either/or, but these words focus the 
question well enough: what are the essentials of our life, or as Jesus puts it, what is 
our treasure and where is our heart?  

© Richard Leonard SJ 

Important Notice: We are excited to announce the installation of 
new lights along the driveway next week! As we embrace this en-
hancement, please note that there will be NO morning Mass on  

Wednesday, August 13th, Ekka Public Holiday.  
Thank you for your understanding as we illuminate our path forward.  



Please pray for our recently  

deceased: 

John Francis Ryan, Elda Di Lizio, 
Howard Smith (Howie), Barbara 

Murphy, John Stevens,  
 

those whose  
Anniversaries  occur about 

now:  
Walter Erceg and Edna Lonergan, 
Peter Moran, James Bell, Sergio 
Gagetti,  Amando Azul Sr, Leo-
nardo Caruso, Corazon Lyng, 
Sheilah Nanda, Maureen Hen-

nessy, Gerrit Janssen,  
Anthony Colavitti,  

PARISH EVENTS  
THIS WEEK 

 
Monday  11 August 

 NO Mass 
  

Tuesday 12 August 
 Mass  8.00am  

 Rosary after Mass 
Samaritans 9.30am 

   
Wednesday 13 August 
(EKKA Public Holiday) 

NO Mass 9.00am 
NO Mass Delamore 4:45pm 

   
 Thursday 14 August 

 Mass 8.00am 
 

Friday 15 August 
 Mass 8.00am 

  
     Saturday 16 August 
Reconciliation 4.00pm 

Mass 5.00pm 
  

Sunday 17 August 
(20th Sunday in Ordinary Time) 

Mass  7.30am, 9.30am 
Workshop 12.30pm  and 2.30pm 

(First Holy Communion) 
     Mass 5.30pm  

SAMARITANS, a parish based or-
ganisation with 51 years of history in 

the parish,  
 

Tuesday Mornings  
(during School Term) 

9.30-12 with morning tea 
 

Card games, Scrabble, Rummykub, 
Art class, and Bingo. 

A fun packed morning! 
Chance to make new friends - All 

welcome - transport offered. 
Cost $7.00 per visit 

  
Come and enjoy a fun based morn-
ing in air-conditioned comfort in the 

Parish Hall (next to church) 
 

Contact 0405241644 for further in-
formation 

Saint Clare of Assisi’s Story (August 11) 
One of the more sugary movies made about Francis of Assisi pictures Clare as a golden-
haired beauty floating through sun-drenched fields, a 
sort of one-woman counterpart to the new Franciscan 
Order. 
 
The beginning of her religious life was indeed movie 
material. Having refused to marry at 15, Clare was 
moved by the dynamic preaching of Francis. He be-
came her lifelong friend and spiritual guide. 
 
At 18, Clare escaped from her father’s home one 
night, was met on the road by friars carrying torches, 
and in the poor little chapel called the Portiuncula received a rough woolen habit, exchanged 
her jeweled belt for a common rope with knots in it, and sacrificed her long tresses to Fran-
cis’ scissors. He placed her in a Benedictine convent, which her father and uncles immediate-
ly stormed in rage. Clare clung to the altar of the church, threw aside her veil to show her 
cropped hair, and remained adamant. 
 
Sixteen days later her sister Agnes joined her. Others came. They lived a simple life of great 
poverty, austerity, and complete seclusion from the world, according to a Rule which Francis 
gave them as a Second Order. At age 21, Francis obliged Clare under obedience to accept 
the office of abbess, one she exercised until her death. 
 
The Poor Ladies went barefoot, slept on the ground, ate no meat, and observed almost com-
plete silence. Later Clare, like Francis, persuaded her sisters to moderate this rigor: “Our bod-
ies are not made of brass.” The greatest emphasis, of course, was on gospel poverty. They 
possessed no property, even in common, subsisting on daily contributions. When even the 
pope tried to persuade Clare to mitigate this practice, she showed her characteristic firm-
ness: “I need to be absolved from my sins, but I do not wish to be absolved from the obliga-
tion of following Jesus Christ.” 
 
Contemporary accounts glow with admiration of Clare’s life in the convent of San Damiano in 
Assisi. She served the sick and washed the feet of the begging nuns. She came from prayer, 
it was said, with her face so shining it dazzled those about her. She suffered serious illness 
for the last 27 years of her life. Her influence was such that popes, cardinals, and bishops 
often came to consult her—Clare herself never left the walls of San Damiano. 
 
Francis always remained her great friend and inspiration. Clare was always obedient to his 
will and to the great ideal of gospel life which he was making real. 
 
A well-known story concerns her prayer and trust. Clare had the Blessed Sacrament placed 
on the walls of the convent when it faced attack by invading Saracens. “Does it please you, O 
God, to deliver into the hands of these beasts the defenseless children I have nourished with 
your love? I beseech you, dear Lord, protect these whom I am now unable to protect.” To her 
sisters she said, “Don’t be afraid. Trust in Jesus.” The Saracens fled. 
 
Reflection 
The 41 years of Clare’s religious life are scenarios of sanctity: an indomitable resolve to lead 
the simple, literal gospel life as Francis taught her; courageous resistance to the ever-present 
pressure to dilute the ideal; a passion for poverty and humility; an ardent life of prayer; and a 
generous concern for her sisters. 
 
Saint Clare is the Patron Saint of: 
Protection from eye disorders 
Television 



Two Minutes Homilies... 
Priests from around the Archdiocese are preparing “Two Minute Homi-
lies” and uploading them on social media platforms on a  weekly basis 

now.  
To view or listen to a  podcast please visit                         

htttp://brisbanecatholic.org.au/ultimedia/two-minute-homilies/   
at your leisure. 

MASS INTENIONS & OFFERINGS  
It has been a custom in our church tradition to have a Mass 
offered for some intentions. Envelopes are in the church.  
When you have such a need, please write down your inten-
tion and return it to the parish office, or place it in the collec-
tion box at the weekend Masses. Thank you. 

 FLOCKNOTE SIGNUP  
Many of us are familiar with the paper parish census form; we fill these out every few years to ensure we stay up to 
date with who is in the parish and to keep ourselves connected to parish programs and ministries. With much more 
activity online today, Flocknote is the ultimate secure solution for managing communication between you and the par-
ish. . Parishioners and visitors are invited to use the QR code  and signup and register with the parish. If you have 
any questions, speak with the Parish office or scan the QR code here to register today! 

Multicultural Mass 
October 12th, 2025 at  9.30am  

This year will be our first Multicultural Mass  and we are excit-
ed.  This event is a wonderful opportunity to honor and appreci-
ate the rich diversity within our Catholic faith while reaffirming 
the shared bonds that unite us as members of our Church.  
 
After the Mass, we will gather for lunch in the hall. We warmly 
invite everyone from our diverse cultures to contribute a dish to 
share, enhancing our community celebration of this special day.  
 
If you or your group would like to participate in the Multicultural 
Mass, please contact Fr Joseph or  Sandra at the Parish Office. 
We encourage everyone to come dressed in their country’s 
traditional costume. The Mass will include singing and readings 
in the native languages of our parishioners.  
 
Join us in this celebration as we recognize and appreciate the 
unique richness and diversity of our Catholic faith!  

Conversations on `Elder’ Matters (2 Sessions) 
The experience of ageing is as unique as each individual 
and so can present both gifts and challenges throughout our 
lives. As we grow older, the challenges often become more 
prominent and confronting, and can impact our independ-
ence, family relationships, confidence, faith and general 
wellbeing. 
As families and loved ones, we are also affected as we 
experience vicariously these many and complex challenges 
of ageing, and struggle to understand how best to promote 
and support wellbeing, while also reminding our loved ones 
of their ongoing worth and wisdom.  
Do you want to know more?  Join us for two evening 
sessions of input, reflection and discussion led by Trish 
Carroll. 
These conversations will provide an opportunity to discuss: 
ā Our uniquely lived transitions and experiences of ageing,  
ā Acknowledgment of wisdom, talents, and contributions,  
ā Complexities of elder care, and  
ā The importance of self-care and sustenance. 
Trish Carroll is a Kedron parishioner who is a Psychologist 
and Founder of Elder Matters – a private practice focused 
on supporting individuals who are experiencing the chal-
lenges of ageing and/or life transitions.  
When:  Wednesday, September 10th & 17th , 2025 from 
6.30-7.30pm 
Where: The Parish House – 134 Somerset Road, Kedron 
Please contact Sandra at the Parish Office on 3267 4825 or 
email: kedron@bne.catholic.net.au  if you will be attending. 

Important Notice 
Please be advised that, due to a minor incident that oc-
curred outside of the church, we will not open the doors 
until 7:00 AM on Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday, and 
7:30 AM on Wednesday. This is for the safety of our vol-
unteers and parishioners. We appreciate your under-
standing and cooperation. Thank you.  



Cuts on Clifford 
 

132 Clifford Street, 
Stafford Heights  

Phone 3359 5199 
 

Call and ask for  
Bree or Chelsea 

cutsonclifford@outlook.com 

STOP line Service 
Phone: 1300 304 550 

Email: 
AOB@stopline.com.a
u Online Disclosure: 

www.bnecatholic.stopli
nereport.com STOP 

line is an external ser-
vice that receives con-

fidential information 
about `reportable con-
duct` under the Whis-
tle blower Policy. Re-
portable conduct in-
cludes suspected 

abuse, misconduct 
and policy breaches 

within the Archdiocese 
of Brisbane, Brisbane 

Catholic Education 
and Centacare Bris-

bane. Information can 
be shared anony-

mously  

WHS Incident Report. Pa-
rishioners and visitors are 
reminded of the requirement 
to immediately report any 
health or safety incident, 
injury or damage that occurs 
within our Parish. Reporting 
assists our Parish to provide 
the necessary assistance, 
take  remedial action and 
provide mandatory notifica-
tions to the Archdiocese and 
the Division of Work Health 
and Safety QLD.  


